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Meeting Minutes – May 9, 2014
ATTENDANCE:   
BOARD:  Brian Sell, Brad Koontz, Mary Jo Casalena & April Ressler
PUBLIC/GUESTS:
 Jim Wehling (Bedford Borough); Brian Smith & Tom Morisi (KEI); Nicki Donahoe (PennDOT)
A.  Meeting called to order 8:15 AM 

B.  MINUTES:   
Motion by Ressler to accept minutes as submitted, 2nd by Sell. Minutes approved.

C.  PUBLIC COMMENT/Discussion:    

1. KEI & PennDOT provided an update on Final Design:
· Permit Status -  DEP challenges - Nicki expressed concern over permit approval.  New Rep, Nate Crawford, re-reviewed the application.  28 additional comments which KEI had to respond.  Now asking for more documentation, etc. before getting approval.  Now saying infiltration testing to be required, as well as a hand full of other additional requirements.  Additional time & money will be necessary to accomplish this additional testing, which was not required at the pre-app meeting.  Per Nicki, suggest BJMA reach out to politicians for support to get this approved.  Must have permit in hand by May 27 in order to advertise in time to meet timeline to have built by end of 2014.  KEI to provide talking points & will participate in a meeting with politicians, if we can get a meeting scheduled.  Discussed possibly Senator Eichelberger & Representative Topper.   Jim Wehling to coordinate a meeting ASAP with Eichelberger, Topper, KEI & BJMA.
· Cost Estimate - clearing & grubbing will be reduced due to work done by Omni Bedford Springs, Clark Contractors & Wayne Feight, Countryside Nursery.   Omni very much wants the survey to be done to identify centerline to ensure no trees cut that don't need cut.  Discussed other options of cutting items out of the project, but major changes at this time will affect design,  drainage, etc.  Engineering costs not finalized yet.  KEI will finalize cost estimate & get to BJMA.  PennDOT will also be preparing their own Cost Estimate.  Plans, Specifications & Estimate (PS&E) were submitted to PennDOT folks last week.   KEI suggested we will need the project estimate to be equal or less than the funding we have in place.  PennDOT said we will be required to sign a commitment letter that will find the funding if the project bids come in over the engineers estimate.  Wehling suggested the Marcellus Shale grant is available as a possible additional funding source & application deadline is end of May.  Is a 50/50 matching grant program.  We would have to split project in 2 pieces.  Decided to see how revised cost estimate from KEI & PennDOT look before we make major changes.   
i. KEI also presented a "no cost supplement" request to reallocate $21,910.71 in their contract originally for Navarro & Wright, as the Navarro & Wright portion was deemed unnecessary by PennDOT.  The supplement is needed to cover the increased costs KEI has incurred on bridge design & permit approval (due to changes at DEP).  Motion by Ressler to authorize the no cost supplement.  2nd by Casalena.  Motion carried. 

ii. KEI will forward a copy of current plan to Alex MacDonald at DCNR, per his request & to keep DCNR updated on status.
· Construction Inspection Consultant Contract - Stiffler & McGraw submitted a request to to waive the DBE requirement for this inspection contract.  Since they propose to use only one inspector, making it difficult to allot 10% of of the contract to a DBE firm.  This will help reduce cost.  Ressler made motion to accept request.  2nd by Casalena. Motion carried.  Ressler to respond to Stiffler & McGraw accepting request, & send copy to Nicki at PennDOT with a copy of the request.  Cost is $85,000.  BJMA will receive a copy of the agreement for our review once language finalized.

· Timeline - May 27th is deadline to have permit in hand to ensure let in June & construction start in August for completion by December 2014.  If we miss May 27th deadline, construction will have to extend into 2015, increasing costs.  

2. Site Visit with Omni Bedford Springs & Clark Contractors 4/22/14 - Lester requested a date when survey crew will be out there so they can be on site when surveyor in place to ensure clearing & grubbing in correct location & that no unnecessary trees are taken out.
3. Revised Easement & Flowage easement language & Management & Maintenance agreements - still waiting for comments from DEP after review & input from PennDOT legal & our solicitor.  PennDOT will reach out to DEP legal with another request for approval of the language with a deadline so BJMA can get revised documents signed.

D.OLD BUSINESS:   

1. Business Partner Registration – This is complete
2. ECMS access – Sell will work with Nicki to ensure we are set up correctly.
3. Golf Tournament with Rails to Trails of Bedford County - June 29th. – Leibfreid & Sell met with George England & Ned Millward to discuss plans for the Tournament.   Estimate $10-$15K revenue, of which they will donate 50% of proceeds to BJMA.   BJMA to assist with marketing, sponsorships and promoting participation.   Sell creating poster for event.  Event will be June 29th.  
E. NEW BUSINESS:  

1.    Jim Wehling - Wehling suggested we consider major sponsors to approach to bridge the likely funding gap.  Decided to wait until final costs come in to see what the gap actually is before we approach local businesses.  Consider approaching County Commissioners to discuss use of bed tax toward promotion & development of recreation.   Wehling to set up meeting to discuss.

F.  REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: None

G. REPORTS OF OFFICERS:

A.
Chairman – 

B. 
Vice Chairman – 

C.   
Secretary – reported on Solicitor response that we Authorities are not authorized to levy things like per capita and other forms of nuisance taxes, but that fee for usage could be levied.  Borough & Township would be eligible to levy a per capita tax & earmark for the Authority.    Discussed updated bond costs for higher limits & bonding additional board members.  Decided not to increase or add any bonds at this time.  Spoke to SAPDC about funding sources for our potential gap.  Per Anne Stitch there is not anything available & confirmed that due to changes in the Transportation Enhancement Program we are under, even if available funding leftover from other grant recipients, they can no longer “re-allocate” these funds to another grant recipient.  The funds must be returned.  There are some smaller grants available $5-15K range on a 50/50 basis, which will be available in 2015 to assist with construction of some of the trail amenities which we have had to remove from the plan due to cost.

D.  
Treasurer - $20.12 interest; bill from KEI $2,955.21; Checking $100.75; Savings $120,057.77; Ressler motion to pay KEI, 2nd by Sell. Motion carried.
E.   
Asst Secretary/ Treasurer – Casalena sent thank you letter to BCCD for $1,200 donation.  A copy was provided to Ressler for our file.
Motion by Sell to adjourn 10:00 AM.  Second by Ressler
Next meeting will be June 13th, 2014 at 8:15 AM at the Downtown Bedford, Inc. office, Juliana Street, Bedford
